

If you need to contact us please could you email rather than phone and be aware there may be a delay in responding.

**Sent:** 25 June 2021 12:46

To: \_WEB\_Planning Appeals < Planning. Appeals @stroud.gov.uk >

Subject

I am sorry but I could not work out how to fill in your online form.

**Dear Sirs** 

Of course people are going to want to live in Minchinhampton. It is a lovely place. The proposed number of new house on the Glebe Farm Estate is large, 80 houses which have been estimated to generate 160 cars seems excessive. 40 houses generating 80 cars seems to be much more suitable. However this scheme is outside the development boundary and also is the only proposed development in the Stroud Local Plan being planned to be built in an 'AONB'.

My grandchildren go to Minchinhampton school and I know that at this time it is completely full. Children from the proposed new houses would have to go elsewhere which would inevitably create even more traffic.

Can the surgery cope with more patients? Recently when I made an appointment with the doctor I had to wait 17 days for an appointment. It was the same for online and in person.

The roads in and out of the town are already very congested. The adjoining land by which I understand is still under consideration and would add even more cars. The developer, once having been successful with

one tranche of land will certainly then want to apply to build even more houses on the adjacent land to Tobacconist Farm. Again I think the access here would be extremely difficult and very dangerous. Both Tetbury Street and Friday Street are difficult to drive up and down and there is much farm traffic too.

